
APPENDIX A 

Resolutions of Support 

During the EA public comment period, resolutions 
of support for Interstate 25 improvements were 
received from local governments and other 
interested parties in the Pikes Peak Region.  Copies 
of these resolutions are provided in this Appendix.  

Local Government Resolutions

Resolutions of support for I-25 improvements were 
received from the following decision-making 
boards of elected officials: 

The Board of Directors of the Pikes Peak Area 
Council of Governments 

• 

• 

• 

The Board of County Commissioners of El 
Paso County 

The Colorado Springs City Council. 

Additional information about these resolutions is 
provided below. 

PPACG 

On April 14, 2004, a resolution of support for the 
proposed I-25 improvements was approved 
unanimously by the Board of Directors of the Pikes 
Peak Area Council of Governments (PPACG), 
which is the designated Metropolitan Planning 
Organization for the Pikes Peak Region.  As noted 
in their resolution, PPACG acts to meet the 
transportation planning and programming 
requirements of Title 23 and Title 49, United States 
Code, and to formulate policies, plans and programs 
necessary to the planning process for transportation, 
land use, and air quality management. 

The PPACG Board of Directors is composed of 
elected officials representing the region’s three 
counties, six cities and six towns. Ex-officio (non-
voting) members include representatives of the 
Colorado Transportation Commission, Colorado 
Air Quality Control Commission, and the local 
public transportation (transit) community. 

 

 

 

 

El Paso County 

On April 12, 2004, a resolution of support for the 
proposed I-25 improvements was approved 
unanimously by the Board of County 
Commissioners of El Paso County.  All 
transportation improvements comprising the 
Proposed Action in the I-25 EA are located within 
El Paso County, including both incorporated areas 
(such as the City of Colorado Springs) and 
unincorporated areas. 

City of Colorado Springs 

On April 27, 2004, a resolution of support for the 
proposed I-25 improvements was approved 
unanimously by the Colorado Springs City Council. 
The City of Colorado Springs is the largest city in 
El Paso County, accounting for approximately 70% 
of El Paso County’s population. 

The City Council resolution noted that the proposed 
improvements are consistent with the City’s 
Intermodal Transportation Plan and the PPACG 
2025 Long-Range Regional Transportation Plan.  
The resolution also urged CDOT to use available 
material, methods and practices that will provide 
the highest and best mitigation of negative impacts, 
including noise impacts.  This statement is 
addressed in Section 4 of this NEPA decision 
document. 

Non-Governmental Resolutions

Resolutions of Support for the proposed I-25 
improvements were also received from the 
following community groups: 

The Greater Colorado Springs Chamber of 
Commerce 

• 

• 

• 

The Transportation Committee of the Greater 
Colorado Springs Chamber of Commerce 

The Pikes Peak Association of Realtors. 
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